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SUBJECT

A BRIEFING describing county demographic trends and patterns, in light of Equity and Social Justice considerations

SUMMARY

The Council has undertaken an initiative to address Equity and Social Justice (“ESJ”) values in its service offerings and policy development.  A firm grounding in population trends and patterns is a key element in informed discussions regarding Equity and Social Justice issues.  This morning’s briefing, presented by the County Demographer Chandler Felt, will provide pertinent demographic information that can support discussions about ESJ, and about planning for county services generally.

BACKGROUND

The Council has undertaken a commitment to consider values of Equity and Social Justice in the delivery of Council services and consideration of county policy.  The Council’s 2010-2014 Strategic Plan calls for consideration of the “fair and just” principle in county policy development; the Council has also adopted an Equity and Social Justice workplan for 2013, that identifies work efforts to achieve progress in ESJ.

In order to assure that ESJ efforts are grounded in firm, recognized demographic patterns, the ESJ Legislative Team recently hosted a Brown Bag which featured a presentation on trends and patterns related to the county’s population.  Chandler Felt, the County Demographer, prepared and presented that information, relying on trend information from statistics gathered through the US Census Bureau, as well as other established sources.  

Significant feedback was received from that presentation, which provided insight on changes in county populations in terms of economic, nation-of-origin, educational, and other parameters.  As a result, the Council Chair and the Chair of the Committee of the Whole asked that the information be presented to the Committee of the Whole, as a basis for discussions about both Equity and Social Justice, and about planning for county services.  

The Council Chair has further directed that staff review the information provided for policy implications, and develop recommendations to address those implications.  Staff is currently working to develop potential approaches for Council consideration.  

